
Manitoba Conservation and Climate has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 

regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 

TOWN OF BEAUSEJOUR – BEAUSEJOUR WATER SUPPLY SYSTEM – FILE: 

6059.00 

An Environment Act Proposal has been filed by the Manitoba Water Services Board on behalf of 

the Town of Beausejour for the construction and operation of an upgraded water supply system.  

The system would include two wells along Pescitelli Road southwest of Beausejour, a raw water 

pipeline connecting the wells with a new water treatment plant off Park Avenue east of the 

existing water treatment plant, and a concentrate pipeline from the new water treatment plant 

east along Park Avenue and Provincial Trunk Highway 44 to the Brokenhead River.  The new 

water treatment plant would use a combination of membrane filtration and manganese greensand 

filtration to produce up to 36 litres per second of treated water.  Up to 6 litres per second of 

concentrate water would be produced in the treatment process.  Construction of the system is 

anticipated to begin in 2020 or 2021.    

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to comment on the 

proposal should contact Bruce Webb, Environmental Engineer, in writing or by email at 

Bruce.Webb@gov.mb.ca, not later than JULY 25, 2020.  Further information is available 

from the Online Public Registry: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/ 

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 

made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 

Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

Manitoba Conservation and Climate 

1007 Century Street 

Winnipeg MB R3H 0W4 

Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069  

Fax: 204-945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/ 
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